

Report of Anna Yeliseyeva, YEE treasurer mandate 2010-2011

Dear Member Organisations,

First of all, I would like to thank you for your trust and confidence in my knowledge and abilities to perform this task. Second, I would like to point out that the report of the treasurer can not be interesting by default. Having said that, please find below my report, as a YEE treasurer (2010-2011).

Since I was a delegate to the YEE AGM 2010 and has been a YEE board member from 2004-2007, I was well informed about the content of the official documents of YEE such as the Statutes, Rules of Procedure, Policies and Guidelines.

According to the Rules of Procedure I developed a personal working plan during first month after election, which were circulated to you, and submitted the monthly plans to the secretariat

I took part in most of the virtual board meetings. Unfortunately I was not able to participate in all of them due to work travel assignments, but thanks to the well organised system of minutes taking I was able to follow the discussions and provide my input.

I took part in the Info and Networking Day, organised by the European Youth Forum in October 2010 in Brussels on behalf of YEE, and reported back to the Secretariat.

I hope that my experience of being treasurer previously and the economic background helped the Secretariat while preparing the budget and financial annual reports. Given the fact that YEE has got less money than expected by the budget, together with the secretariat and the board we managed to keep the YEE financially stable, to do that unfortunately we had to take a very hard decision of firing one person and reducing the salary for the rest for the rest of the Secretariat.

I still plan to develop the very first draft of the guidelines for internal audit in order to ensure a constructive discussion on the purpose of internal audit and the procedure of how to conduct it during the annual meeting 2011.

I would like to thank the board, the secretariat and the member organisations for the hard work done during this year!

With green regards, Anna Yeliseyeva